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Mr. L. Strachan

Director, Environmental Approvals
Manitoba Conservation
Suite 160, 123 Main Street
Winnipeg ME R3C lA5

Dear Mr. Strachan

SELKIRK AND BRANDON GENERATING STATIONS -ENVIRONMENT ACT LICENCES

In Environment Act Licence 1645RRRR for SelkirkGeneratingStationit is statedthat the licence
will be reviewed by the Director if the plant is not retired as a thermal generating station in or
before the year 2005. It is also stated in Licence 1703R for Brandon Generating Station that the
licence will be reviewed by the Director if the plant is not retired as a thermal generating station
in or before the year 2006.

This letter is to inform you that Manitoba Hydro plans to continue to operate Selkirk (using
natural gas) and Brandon Unit 5 (using coal) for electrical generatingpurposes beyond 2005 and
2006 respectively. Our current plan is to operate the stations until approximately 2020.

We anticipate that this will initiate a review of the Licences by your Department. Manitoba
Hydro seeks your direction on the licence review process, so that we can prepare and meet your
information requirements within the identified time frames.

Should you require any additional information please contact Bill Brown at 474-3690.

Yours truly,

~~~
Ed Wojczynski
Division Manager
.Power Planning & Development
Power Supply
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